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Minutes of the Va’ad Meeting of Bet Knesset Emek Refaim

Monday, July 13, 2015.

Among the issues discussed at this meeting were some which had been
raised by community members at the Annual Meeting held on June 13, 2015.

1. Setting a Fixed Time for Ma’ariv Throughout the Week. At the suggestion of
Daniel Lehman, the Board approved setting a fixed weekly time for the daily
ma’ariv, based on the latest time of shki’ah during the week, plus 18 minutes.
(On July 14, the Rabbi approved the use of the “Hechal Shlomo” calendar as
the basis of setting times for the shul.)

2. Bar Mitzvah Celebrations. On Monday July 6, the family of Yair Lifshitz
celebrated a bar mitzvah in the courtyard of the synagogue, following a family
davening held as a third morning minyan. The family thanked the community
for its warm and generous hospitality, and were greatly impressed with the
beauty of the synagogue and its furnishings. They also made a generous
contribution to the synagogue. We are hopeful that there will be more such
celebrations in our courtyard. The Peli family will celebrate a bar mitzvah next
week in the courtyard, following a family davening.

3. Replacement of the Outer Sidewalk. Stephen Drucker informed us that his
plan is to rebuild the sidewalk in front of the synagogue with stone instead of
asphalt, and with a concrete curb. The hope is that this time the repair will last
for many years.

4. Charity Fund. A member had requested a loan from the Charity Fund in the
sum of m10,000 and was turned down since the Fund is authorized only to
give grants of up to m4000 and not loans. He therefore had to seek
assistance from an outside source. We will check out the exercise of our
rights in “Keren Yosher” in the event of a similar request.

5. Ending Time of the Tefillah on Shabbat Morning. Two approaches were
suggested as recommendations to the gaba’im, each of whom is autonomous
in organizing the tefillah when he is on duty. The first was to set 10.15 am as
the time to end, but earlier in the winter when the D’var Torah is given before
ma’ariv. The second formulation was that one should not come to shul with a
stopwatch on Shabbat. The Board was unable to reach a consensus and so
will continue to rely on the good sense of the gaba’im.

6. “Mekimi” Fund. Appreciation was extended to those who have already
contributed, but it's too early to rest on our laurels and members are asked to
continue to contribute as much as possible for the benefit of this family which
is in dire straits.




